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Another month goes by, things change, things stay the same.  

We have a new Bishop-to-be. The Reverend John Stephens was 

elected on October 3. He will serve first with Archbishop Melissa for 

a few months, and on March 1, 2021, he will become our next    

Bishop. John has deep ties to the Diocese, and we look forward to 

working with him. Other things have happened since last we sent 

out a newsletter.  

We received a new friend, Devin, into our congregation, through the 

most sacred sacrament of Baptism. What a joy for all of us, to be 

witnesses to the Holy Spirit up to the works of Love. 

And then, just last Thursday, our most senior parishioner, Peggy 

Quick, died. Peggy was a St. Barnabas institution. Up until earlier this 

year she lived on her own, a few blocks from the church, and was 

supported by her many loving friends. It was a rare Sunday that 

Peggy missed church, she shamed many of us by showing up in all 

kinds of inclement weather, ready to worship our God. Peggy was 99 

years-old. 

The Thrift Store is roaring off, our Grab-n-Go Grocery Hamper    

program carries on. And joyfully, if a bit awkwardly, we are meeting 

every Sunday for the Banquet of Our Lord. What a gift it is to see 

one another, to pray, to listen to our marvelous musicians, to break 

bread! We are here to remind one another of our belovedness, of 

our belonging to God, now and forever.  

We cannot know what lies ahead, but we cherish right now here in 

this place these sacred truths. 

Love, 

Emilie 
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Remembering our beloved friend Peggy Quick  

Special Service November 1st~ Maureen Shirley to 

receive the Order of New Westminster  

At our Sunday        

Eucharist Service on 

November 1st, 

Maureen Shirley will 

receive the Order of 

New Westminster. 

Maureen was       

nominated to receive 

this award in       

recognition of her 

many years of service  

to St. Barnabas,      

fulfilling many roles.  

Group A is scheduled 

to attend that day; if 

this is not your group, 

and you would like to 

attend our service 

that day, please feel 

free to come. There 

will be room for all.  

It is with sadness that we learned this week that our friend and sister in 

Christ, Peggy Quick, passed away at her care home on Thursday, October 

15th. Peggy was born in Maple Ridge in 1921. She grew up there and moved 

to New Westminster as an adult. Peggy was a loyal parishioner at St.        

Barnabas, attending here for decades. Over the years she undertook many 

jobs around the parish, including countless hours working in our office.  

 

She is pictured on the right with friends on a recent òfield tripó to St. John 

the Divine in Maple Ridge, where she attended as a child. She is also         

pictured with our parish dog Fritz.  

 

May she rest in peace and rise in Glory! 



 

support Option 1, a           

redevelopment of the  

house, together with an               

engineering review of the 

Hall to determine the scope, 

and cost, of work required  

to make the necessary            

upgrades.  The next step will 

be a more detailed plan for 

Option 1. 

Our two vestry meetings, 

held October 27 and     

November 4, were         

attended by many         

parishioners. There was 

good discussion on the 

three preliminary options    

presented by Catalyst 

Community Development. 

Both vestries voted to   

Redevelopment Update  
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